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Dear CLALS Community,  
 
I wish you all the best in the new calendar and lunar year. As I officially start as Director this 
2023, the Center for Latin American and Latino Studies is looking forward to building upon the 
strong foundations set up by CLALS Founding Director Eric Hershberg, to continue our many 
projects and initiatives, and to expand in new areas and formats. I am lucky to work with an 
extraordinary staff and student team and to collaborate with colleagues across American 
University and the Washington, DC region. 
 


